Q&A #1
RFP #041321
Independent Validation of Internal Audit Department’s Self-Assessment

1. Question:
We are an Indian Chartered Accountant firm incorporated with The Institute of Chartered Accountants of India. We understand that we shall be eligible to bid for this RFP. Please confirm on the same. 

Answer:
The proposal responses are not limited by geographical location. However, please note that having a physical presence will be part of the evaluation process. Reference Section 2. Scope of Work and Section 9.34 Service Expectations. Vendor must demonstrate ability to provide all requirements of the RFP, including those which may require physical presence.

2. Question:
As per the RFP document, it is written that the respondent needs to courier the hard copy of the RFP response to you. However, we would be submitting our RFP response from India. We request you to kindly allow us to send the response via email.

Answer:
State of Arkansas Procurement Law does not allow for electronic copies of formal bid or proposal responses. All responses must be submitted in hard copy form as specified in the Request for Proposal document. 






